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Republic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Ehucation
REGION IV-A CALABARZON

04 October 2024

Regional Memorandum
No. 718 s. 2024

REQUEST FOR SUBMISSION OF DATA ON THE TRAINING
ON HIGHER ORDER THINKING SKILLS PROFESSIONAL
LEARNING PACKAGES (HOTS-PLPs)
CONDUCTED IN FY 2023

To: Schools Division Superintendents

1. Enclosed is DM-OUHROD-2024-1999 from DepEd Central Office, Office of the
Undersecretary for Human Resource and Organizational Development
regarding request for submission of data on the Training on Higher Order
Thinking Skills Professional Learning Packages (HOTS-PLPs) conducted in FY
2023.

2. Schools Division Offices (SDOs), through the Curriculum Implementation
Division (CID) and School Governance and Operations Division-Human
Resource Development Section (SGOD-HRDS), are requested to update the
data through bit.ly/hotsmaintracker and the number of teachers (English,
Math, and Science) trained using HOTS-PLPs either in In-service Trainings
(InSETs) or Learning Action Cell (LAC) sessions through the local link
tinyurl.com/4AHOTSSchools on or before October 8, 2024.

3. For queries or concerns, please coordinate with Jisela N. Ulpina, OIC-Chief or
Bryan A. Pobe, Education Program Supervisor of HRDD-NEAPR, through
email at hrd.calabarzon@deped.gov.ph.

4. Immediate compliance with this Memorandum is instructed.

ATTY. ALBERTO T. ESCOB%TE, CESO II
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. Address: Gate 2, Karangalan Village, Cainta, Rizal
A Telephone No.: 02-8682-2114

-/ Email Address: region4a@deped.gov.ph

Website: depedcalabarzon.ph

DQ%JED

MATATAG
S aing terre "ﬁ"" ,

prser iy s BAGONG PILIPINAS

Certificate No. PHP QMS
2293 0085



3
<&

AN
e
aa (G

NoReY

"“‘54%
%,
i
gib

B o
Jeu T
ﬁ"*."‘-_t"u—s_ e

Republiba ng Pilipinas
Bepartment of Education

OFFICE OF THE UNDERSECRETARY
HUMAN RESOURCE AND ORGANIZATIONAL DEVELOPMENT

MEMORANDUM
DM-OUHROD-2024-1999

TO : Regional Directors
Schools Division Superintendents
HRDD Chiefs/NEAP R Focal Persons
School Heads
All Others Concerned

FROM 5 WILFREDO}E. CABRAL

Regional Director and Officer-in-Charge
Office of the Undersecretary for Human Resource and Organizational
Development and School Infrastructure and Facilities

SUBJECT : REQUEST FOR SUBMISSION OF DATA ON THE TRAINING ON
HIGHER ORDER THINKING SKILLS PROFESSIONAL LEARNING
PACKAGES (HOTS-PLPs) CONDUCTED IN FY 2023

DATE : 03 October 2024

1. As part of the efforts to support the implementation of targeted, needs-responsive,
and effective professional development programs for teachers and school leaders,
the National Educators Academy of the Philippines (NEAP) requests the
Regional Offices to submit the following:

e Updated data on the FY 2023 Training on Higher Order Thinking Skills
— Professional Learning Packages (HOTS-PLPs) to be provided through
the link bit.ly/hotsmaintracker on or before 05 October 2024

e Required details on HOTS-PLPs for Science, Mathematics, and English
Teachers to be provided through the link
https://tinyurl.com /HOTSdataRegion on or before 08 October 2024

2. Should you have queries and concerns, please contact NEAP Office of the
Director through email neap.od@deped.gov.ph or landline (02) 8638-8638.

3. For immediate dissemination and appropriate action.

Copy furnished:
OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY GINA O. GONONG
Undersecretary for Curriculum and Teaching

FY Room 102, Rizal Building, DepEd Complex, Meralco Ave., Pasig City 1600
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